
 Congratulations to 
 
 

Dr Jo Harris, promoted to 
Deputy Head of 
Undergraduate Medicine 
Dr Jo Harris, an Academic 
General Practitioner, has been 
appointed as Deputy Head of 
Undergraduate Medicine. This 
is the first time a General 
Practitioner has been 
appointed to a senior role in 
the school.  
 

 
 
Dr Filippos Filippidis, 
promoted to Lecturer in 
Public Health. Previously the 
Course Organiser of the 
Master of Public Health, he 
will now be more involved in 
research. He has also recently 
been shortlisted by the 
Imperial College Union for Best 
Teaching for Best Teaching for 
Postgraduates award. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 The Research Excellence Framework is carried out to 

assess the quality of research in UK universities. The 

results of the most recent Research Excellence 

Framework exercise were published in December 2014. 

Research is graded on a rating of 1-star to 4-star, in 

which 4-star is the highest category (world-leading). In 

the 'Public Health, Health Services and Primary Care' 

category, Imperial College London achieved a 57% 4-

star rating, which was the joint highest in the UK. This is a tremendous 

achievement and all staff working in the Department of Primary Care and 

Public Health and in the School of Public Health are to be congratulated for 

 their contribution to our excellent research ranking.  
 
 
 
 

 

We are pleased to welcome Professor Kausik to the Department of Primary 

Care & Public Health and the School of Public Health 
 

Professor Ray is a consultant cardiologist by training and 

did his medical training in Birmingham, his MD at 

Sheffield and then a postdoctoral fellowship at Harvard 

Medical School; all BHF funded fellowships. Upon return 

to the UK, he completed an MPhil in Epidemiology from 

Cambridge and was a consultant cardiologist there as well 

as a BHF Intermediate Fellow. He moved to St George’s 

Hospital and took up a Chair in CVD Prevention before 

joining Imperial College. 

 

His research interests are in clinical trials and he is on the 

Steering committee and is National Lead Investigator for 8 

global RCTs and 2 registries. He has funding to examine 

the burden of different risk factors in about 250 000 

people using the vascular health check data in south 

London and via linkage to establish a large cohort study which could be ‘reinforced’ with deeper 

phenotytping such as body fat, biomarkers, central BP and potentially be used for RCTs. Professor 

Ray has established and leads the global European Atherosclerosis Society-endorsed Familial 

Hypercholesterolaemia (FH) Studies Collaboration to identify how FH is managed, detected and the 

consequences of current care. Finally he is co-principal investigator of the UK Women’s Heart Study 

which has 22 000 participants with approximately 25 years of follow-up data to study genetic and 

blood based hypotheses about causality of a range of diseases. 

He is interested in the use of information technology including decision making tools and electronic care pathways and developed the 

first of its kind for acute coronary syndromes working with Cerner and GE healthcare whilst at St George’s Hospital. 
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Dr Jamila Sherif won a prize for a poster on undergraduate Dermatology teaching which was highly 

commended at a Health Education North West London event.  

We have launched a new webpage 
dedicated to Primary Care Education 
Research (PCER) within the 
department. We hope it will raise 
awareness of the work we doing in 
this area, and improve the quality of 
what we do. There are three main 
elements: 
 

 Our recent education publications 
and presentations 

 Guidance on the education 
research process 

 A bank of resources; articles, 
PowerPoints and links to support 
people in their projects 

 

 

Dr Sonia Saxena hosted Professor Eliana Perrin, a visiting professor from 
Chapel Hill North Carolina. She gave a lecture on Wednesday 11th March, as 
part of the PCPH weekly seminar series, on preventing obesity in Primary Care 
and working against the ‘toxic’ food environment. The event was very well 
attended and covered Dr Perrin’s controlled intervention trial, Green Light, 
following over 850 children from two months until 5 years. 

Publications for the Unit include: 

Our paper out this month in Annals of Surgery showed fewer complications and readmissions at 
specialist centres compared with District General hospitals for children having appendectomy. Listen 
to Dr Sonia Saxena’s podcast. 

Dr Liz Koshy has published a paper in BMJ Open that tonsillectomy operations for children  showing 
who have not had recurrent throat infections provide very little benefit. 

We published a paper in Inflammatory Bowel Diseases that showed a halving in 5 year perianal 
surgery rates among patients with Crohns Disease who had sustained treatment (over 18 months) 
with immunosuppressant drugs. 
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